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Notice of Annual General Meeting 2023 

 
 
A Cháirde, 
 
 
 
The Annual General Meeting of Clara GAA Club will take place on Friday 24th November at 19.30, in 
Clara GAA Club House. 
 
 
The agenda is as follows: 

1. Welcome 
2. Adoption of Standing Orders. 
3. Minutes of previous Annual General Meeting. 
4. Consideration of the Annual Report submitted by the Secretary. 
5. Consideration of the Financial Statements. 
6. Bord na nÓg report 2023 
7. The Chairman's Address. 
8. Election   of   Officers   and   Members   of   the   Executive Committee. 
9. Notices of Motion. 
10. Adoption of Constitution (Revised Constitution will be available separate to this 

document on the Website). 
11. Other Business 

 
 
 
Kind regards, 
 
       Caroline 
__________________ 
Caroline Ní Chlúbháin. 
Runaí CLG Clárach  
17th November 2023 
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------------------------ 

“Those we love don’t go away; they walk beside us every day. 
Unseen, unheard but always near, still loved, still missed and very dear”. 

 
Clara GAA Club and community were shocked and sadden by the untimely passing of James ‘Shiner’ 
Nolan on the 27th of January 2023.  James was loved by all who knew him. As a neighbour I enjoyed 
meeting James on the road, he never passed without a friendly wave, a smile that left me 
wondering what was that all about or stopping to have a word about how things were going with 
the club; he was especially friendly nearing the All-Ireland Football Final, when the banter would 
start for tickets. In those darkest of days for James’ family, friends and teammates, Clara GAA Club 
rallied around each other, supporting one another and navigating a way through their grief. Thank 
you to all members for uniting as a club, you made me proud to be from Clara GAA. To the Nolan 
family I extend heartfelt condolences. James’ memory will live on in our club as one of our brightest 
stars . Ar dheis Dé go raimh a anam dílis. 

----------------------- 
 
Under new management of Martin Byrne, Mick Purcell, Alan Malone, Michael McDonald and Tom 
Murphy and captained by Liam Ryan, the Senior Hurlers started back training in March.  The St. 
Canice’s Senior/ Intermediate League was a challenging competition, but it allowed time for players 
and mentors to get to know one another and for the introduction of our youngest adult players to 
gel with their more established teammates.   The league proper had us pitted against Dicksboro in 
the opening round, the result (Clara 3-11 Dicksboro 5-18)  poked holes in our structure that needed 
repairing.  We found form against Danesfort, overcoming them in Bennettsbridge by 10 points 
(Clara 0-23 Danesfort 0-13).  We will never forget the weather conditions that framed the game 
against Tullaroan on the 18th  August, it was a battle of stamina rather than a game of hurling and 
despite good performances from our players, Tullaroan proved to be more equipped for the storm 
(Clara 2-08 Tullaroan 1-16).  A disappointing performance against O Loughlin’s (Clara 1-19 OLG 0-
29) had pundits tagging us for relegation. We knew we needed a big game against Mullinavat, 
played in extreme  weather conditions, this time in sweltering heat, Clara stepped it up several 
notches and delighted our supporters with a 4-19 to 1-15 win. This improvement unfortunately 
didn’t last and we were outplayed in the first round of the Championship by Graigue Ballycallan 
(Clara 1-14 GBC 1-18).  An early finish to the senior hurling year that has left players bowed but 
unbroken.  Thanks to Conor Phelan (Templemartin), Tom Armitage and Aaron Byrne (Physio) who 
all played a part in this year’s back-room team. 
  
Our Senior Football team were managed this year by Alan Coleman, playing Railyard GFC, 
Muckalee and Mullinavat in the league coming off second in all games.  The Senior football 
championship proved to be a more favourable competition for Clara overcoming O’ Loughlin Gaels 
and Mooncoin, but Thomastown proved too strong in the Semi Final. 
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The 2023  Junior Team was managed by Jack o Keeffe, Michael McDonald, John Phelan and Tom 
Armitage. There were mixed results in the league games, with a panel that was at times stretched 
to fulfil fixtures in Junior and Junior D games.  Nevertheless, we equipped ourselves well and the 
last game of the season against Lisdowney in the Championship Quarter Final was a fight to the 
end, extra time saw the game go in favour of our opponents. Despite a score line of Clara 4-18 to 
Lisdowney’ s 2-28, there was little else our team could have done on the day.  
 
Our Junior D team was led this year by James Dowling, Tom Armitage, Conor Phelan 
(Templemartin) and John Carrigan. Its always a challenge to keep a third team going in a country 
club, that doesn’t have an urban area, but we were lucky this year to have good numbers in U18, 
these lads greatly supported the Junior teams.  We had good performances in the league and 
reaching the Quarter final it was disappointing to come out second best to Lisdowney.  Going 
forward we will again be challenged to field a third team, but I encourage all available players to 
commit to the club and drive us on.  The more players we have hurling for our adult teams the 
better it is for all players, our terms and club. 
 
Thanks to Brian Glynn, Paschal Connolly, Paul Cody and Ben Nolan who had a challenging time 
finding any dry evening to train the U21 team, but they managed it and despite a promising 
challenge game against O Loughlin Gaels, Tullaroan were ahead of us at the final whistle in the 
Roinn D quarter final (Clara 1-11 Tullaroan 1-17).   
 
Thanks to Trevor Cummins & Barry Power along with Stephen Quinlan, Chris Bolger and Brian 
Glynn, who took charge of the U19 team this year.  The league games were hindered by player 
availability due to the nearness to the leaving certificate. The quarter final of the championship was 
a hard game that saw us coming out second best to Barrow Rangers. 
 
Well done to all our club players who represented Clara at County level throughout the year. To all 
managers, mentors and support teams at all grades this year, on behalf of the players and club 
members I extend our gratitude to you all for your commitment to the teams. We are lucky in Clara 
to have dedicated teachers in St. Colman’s School that put a huge focus on developing hurling, 
camogie and football skills of the students, our club no doubt benefits from this commitment.   
 
Clara Camogie and Ladies Football Club and the GAA strive to work together to promote our games, 
this year has been no different to other years in this regard. As we wait for direction from Croke 
Park regarding a clear pathway to amalgamating all Gaelic Game Codes, we are so fortunate in 
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Clara that we embrace so much of the One Club ethos, we need to work on this ourselves locally as 
it could be many years before we get appropriate direction from higher up the ladder.  
 
As agreed at the AGM in 2023, going forward we will have a Bord na nÓg report as part of the 
agenda in our main club AGM, thank you to Theresa Aylward for compiling the BnG report. The BnG 
is largest part of our club, we need all the support we can get from parents, grandparents and 
friends at this level.  If you are interested in becoming involved in a team, contact us; “ní neart go 

cur le chéile”. 
 

 
 
We always welcome the opportunity to host games in Clara, it is how we can show off all that is 
good in our club; we have great facilities and a great pitch, other clubs really like coming to play in 
Clara. Thank you to all the stewards who volunteered throughout 2023, we couldn’t have hosted 
any game without your help. We aim to take care of our pitches in Clara with the help of a few 
people. This would not be possible without the trojan work of our club volunteers; I want to make 
special mention to John Shortall, who cut the pitches, Johnny made sure the pitches were match 
ready all year. Thanks to David Mulrooney who has been always on hand to help and advice 
regarding pitch care. John Dowling, has kept the pitches marked to perfection all year, getting huge 
praise from visiting team along the way. Looking after our pitches isn’t an easy job and sometimes 
the tough decision to close the facility needs to be made; this is not done to annoy or 
inconvenience anyone but to ensure all teams have a pitch to train on or play on, at the business 
end of the year.  Thanks to everyone for your understanding. 
 
The Club Shop has become a focus for patrons on match days, people from far and wide know they 
will get a warm welcome and an excellently brewed tea or coffee in the SIOPA in Clara.  This year 
our patrons had the pleasure of being served by Ed Mulrooney, Siobhán Carrigan. Martina Firbank 
and Threasa Garrahy.  It would be remiss of me not to mention the young helpers in the club; if I 
name them, I will surely leave someone out, but thank you to the boys and girls who helped me so 
often this year to put out and take in the flags, keep an eye on the shop and help cleaning out the 
dressing rooms. Our Club needs these young people to grow into the leaders of the future.   
 
The Clara Parish and GAA Lotto since its relaunch and digital presence last year has once again 
become a much relied on funding support to the club, at the time of writing the current Jackpot is 
€6550.00, this would be a nice win before Christmas. If you would like to chance your luck, follow 
this link! Clara_Parish_Clara_GAA_Kilkenny (klubfunder.com) The WALKATHON was a very 
enjoyable and profitable Club fundraising event that saw young and older members old strut their 

It is a great achievement to reach an All-Ireland final in any sport and 

it was a huge achievement to have two Clara Club players 

participating in this year’s Puc Fada competition on the Cooley 

Mountains. Matt Kenny represented Kilkenny and Leinster having 

won both competitions, Kilian Phelan was on the mountain as 

returning All-Ireland Champion.  There was a huge Clara following 

and all were delighted to witness Kilian’s and Matt’s success, who 

finished in fourth and fifth respectively on the day.     

https://www.focloir.ie/en/dictionary/ei/hand#hand__80
https://www.focloir.ie/en/dictionary/ei/hand#hand__80
https://www.klubfunder.com/Clubs/Clara_Parish_Clara_GAA_Kilkenny
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stuff on the walkway, grab a bargain in the Gear Sale,  or test their skills on the Hang Tough bar. The 
Hurlers Co-op Draw/Piltown ticket Draw has always been well supported in Clara and this year our 
members responded as they always do, and generously supported the club.  Our Club Sponsors 
Langton House Hotel www.langtons.ie continue to honour their commitment to our club, I am very 
thankful to the Langton Family for their dedication and support of Clara GAA Club.  Lyrath Estate 
Hotel www.lyrath.com likewise, have continued to support the juvenile members of Clara GAA & 
Camogie Clubs.  We urge all our members to support our main sponsors at all opportunities as well 
as supporting our new Scoreboard Sponsor, John Murphy Fitness and the many companies who 
kindly sponsor the wall signs. We need them, but they need us too! 
 

 
             

 
Player retention is so important in a small Country club like ours, this year we wished two of our 
adult players the best of luck in life and hurling with clubs in Wexford, Jason Byrne and Jim Kehoe 
are ‘for now’ making their homes outside of our parish, we wish them well and will welcome them 
back when the time comes. To all our past members who have taken the opportunity to travel and 
experience life oversees, we wish you safe travels and encourage you to continue to be a member 
of Clara GAA, we will be here when you return!   
 
Congratulations to our club members who have celebrated good news this year. Sadly, we must 
express condolences to club members also, since the AGM in 2022, club families have lost loved 
ones.  Pakie Galvin our Club President passed away in January 2022, a man who loved Clara GAA 
and supported his Club at every opportunity throughout his life.  Ar dheist Dé go raibh a 
hanamachi.  
 
I would like to thank everyone who contributed in any way to the successful running of Clara GAA 
Club throughout the year. To all our members, may you have a safe and a Happy Christmas as we 
look forward to an exciting, peaceful and successful year in 2024. 
 
Le dea-mhéin agus Go raibh maith agat, 
 
Caroline         
Caroline Ní Chlúbháin, 
Runaí CLG Clárach. 
17th November 2023 
 
 

Clara GAA club have retained our Healthy Club 
Status, this is an area that we need to revitalise into 
the future, a lot of good work has been done in the 
area to date but there is always room for 
improvement.   
 

http://www.langtons.ie/
http://www.lyrath.com/
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Accounts 2023 Balancing Statements as at 31/10/2023 

  

Income 
Nov 22 - 

Oct 23  (€) 

Expenditure  
Nov 22 - Oct 

23 (€) 

Opening Balance Nov 22 (Reconciled bank plus cash on hand)  8,406.81   
Income     

Grant/ Support 5,800.19   

Drug awareness event  300.00   

Gate Receipts + Programmes 7,353.50   

Registration/Memberships 31,447.81   

Shop 1,874.78   

Sponsorship 8,192.57   

Piltown Tickets 7,220.00   

Fundraisers  / Lotto 19,365.79   

      

Expenditure     

Bank Fees/Govt Stamp Duty   (451.65) 

Bord Na nOg (day to day costs)   (1,023.27) 

Clara Club Phone   (340.85) 

County Board Fees and Insurance   (3,336.00) 

Equipment   (1,092.02) 

Electricity   (2,680.36) 

First Aid Training/Supplies   0.00 

Inter County Tickets (net amount)    (173.25) 

Player Injury Fund - Levy   (4,500.00) 

Transfer to Development fund   0.00 

Loan repayment   (12,883.20) 

Maintenance    (4,623.57) 

Medical (Injuries/Physio)   (4,285.00) 

Sports Gear (Sliotars / Team's jerseys  net of income)   (11,994.79) 

Adult Training 2023   (15,493.96) 

Camogie/LGFC fees and insurance   (11,272.00) 

Printing    (801.96) 

Referees Fees   (1,235.00) 

Facilities rentals (net expense )    (2,199.00) 

Other    (45.45) 

      

Total Income/Expenditure  81,554.64 (78,431.33) 

Closing balance 31 Oct 2023 per reconciled bank statement and cash on 
hand 11,530.12      
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Income 
Nov 22 - Oct 23  (€) 

Expenditure  
Nov 22 - Oct 23 (€) 

Loan account    -12,883.20  

Closing balance 31 Oct 2023                                 594.66    

Development account   
Vantage Towers                                        10,186.11    

Planning Costs   -11,070.00  

Bank Fees   -56.05  

Closing balance 31 Oct 2023                           42,721.37    
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 Bord na nÓg Secretary’s 

Report 2023  

  

  
  

As another busy season draws to a close I am delighted to have the opportunity to thank everyone 

who gave up their time this year to ensure our young players had the experience of learning and 

developing a love for our Gaelic games in a safe and welcoming environment. Firstly to our coaches, 

who before they take up their role, must undertake safeguarding, vetting and coaching courses, while 

these requirements are necessary, they add to the commitment involved, I would sincerely like to 

thank you all for volunteering and for your detailed reports on your activities, great to see the smiling 

faces in the pictures below, I do hope you too enjoyed the experience.  

   

Many thanks to our Bord na nÓg committee for their tireless work during the year, Jack O’Keeffe, 

Martina Firbank, Āedin Collins, Stephen Lawlor and to the coaches who regularly attended our 

meetings, Trevor Cummins, Barry Power, Paul Cody, Tomás Armitage, Joe Treacy, John Leamy and 

Michael Meany.  

  

 Thanks you to our main club Executive Committee for all their support and to everyone who looks 

after the upkeep of the grounds, pitches and dressing rooms, we look forward to the progression of 

the new planned facilities and how these will greatly benefit our players and members.  Many thanks 

also to Lyrath Hotel for their ongoing sponsorship of our development teams.  

  

We are very grateful to all of our parents for encouraging their children to participate in our sport and 

for supporting them and the club throughout the season.  It is important that we continue to educate 

our children, parents, coaches, and members on the Give Respect Get Respect initiative and how it 

not only applies to our Referees but each and every member of our club and beyond.    
  

I would like to thank and congratulate all of our players for representing our club to the best of their 

ability on the playing fields, while we may not have brought home silverware this year, they have 

more importantly learned, developed, had fun, and forged friendships which they will have for many 

years to come. I would also like to congratulate all our players that represented Clara on the 

Kilkenny GAA county squads.  

  

Thanks to the many clubs that hosted our teams for blitzes and tournaments, and in turn to everyone 

that assisted and provided refreshments for our visiting teams, including St. Vincent’s, Dublin with 

whom we have a longstanding relationship, another great day was had again in Clara this year..  

  

Finally, I would like to remember our deceased club members, in particular those we have lost this 

year, we cherish the memories and contribution they have made to our clubs history and successes.   

  

Going forward, I would like to wish the best of luck to everyone involved for the 2024 season.  I 

would encourage and welcome new volunteers to come on board.  Your club needs you.   

  

Theresa Aylward  

Runaí, Clarach Bord na nÓg  
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Field of Dreams  

    
                                          

U7 Boys  
2023 saw a great season for the U-7 boys, training on Monday nights was hugely enjoyed by 

all with numbers rarely less than 15, out of the group of 20.   
Matches were held during the year against local teams Gowran and Paulstown with two 

games home and away played against each. Bennettsbridge were also in the line up however 

weather didn't allow these games go ahead on two occasions!  
The boys took part in the walkathon and coaches were very impressed with the laps 

completed, especially considering the early start time! Huge well done to all the boys and the 

best of luck to those moving to u9 next year.  
Mentors: Laoighseach Quigley, Brian O’Connor, John Brennan, Ian Treacy and Catherine 

Kealy  
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Under 9 Boys  
Coaches: Thom Armitage, Ken Breen, Brid O’Sullivan, Tom English  
We had 14 at U9s this year with good numbers at training most weeks of 10-12. Games were well 

attended also, most games were 10 aside and we only once were unable to get a team together during 

holiday season.  
This year’s group were younger than last year, with roughly 10 moving on and the same moving up 

from U7s, there were only 4 up to the age. With so many 7 and 8 year olds some of the games early 

in the year were tough on the group when competing with older, stronger teams, but as the year 

progressed there were big improvements noted and they adapted well.  
We participated in a lot of games this year, with the standard go games, friendly’s against, Muckalee, 

Bennettsbridge, and St.Vincent’s. We also were involved in a number of blitzes, in St. Kierans, 

Balinkillen, Blacks and Whites, Rower-Inistioge, Bennettsbridge and Conahy. All these games were 

very important to player and team development, particularly during August when we had games 

every weekend, and by their last games they were performing really well together as a team.  
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U11’s 2023 Report.   
The lads played 4 go games matches versus Castlecomer, Tullaroan, Emeralds and 

Bennettsbridge. All games were very competitive and played at a high standard. We played 

numerous challenge matches versus Gowran twice, St Martins twice, St Mullins and 

Freshford. We also played O’Loughlins in the Boro tournament. In the Ballinkillen 

tournament we lost out to Ballygunner in a thriller.  Attendances at training were excellent all 

year. Huge thanks to my fellow coaches Bill Cody, Jimmy Langton and Dara Glynn. We 

look forward to watching these boys as the progress up the ranks. Thanks to grounds people 

for having pitch available for training and matches....yours in hurling...Paul Cody.  
  

 

  

 

Clara U13 Boys 2023:  
Panel of 25: consisting of 12 U13, 4 U12 & 9 U11.  
There U13 panel for 2023 team had a very good year with plenty of matches to keep them 

busy. Attendances at training were consistently high with a good cohort of talented U11’s 

adding to the mix and special thanks goes to them for making the step up as otherwise 

numbers would have been very tight.  
The boys competed in Roinn B in the hurling league and championship. They played eight 

matches in the league, winning six and narrowly losing the other two to ultimately finish 

second in the group.  
The league left the boys in good shape for the championship and preliminary and first round 

victories over Castlecomer and Dicksboro respectively meant a quarter final clash with 

neighbours Bennettsbridge.  An epic match, which see-sawed back and forth, went to extra 

time after Bennettsbridge scored an equalising goal with the last puck of the game. Despite a 

valiant effort from the boys they lost out in the end to finish the year on a bit of a downbeat 

note. However, the boys can be very proud of their effort and commitment and with 

Bennettsbridge ultimately winning the championship it shows the level the boys were 

playing to.  
Thanks also to the parents and Bord nÓg for their help and support throughout the year and 

finally a very special thanks to my fellow coaches Martin Carrigan and Joe Treacy. (Stephen 

Lawlor)  
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Clara U15 Boys 2023  

This year’s panel with effectively only 8 players available within the age bracket were very 

dependent and grateful to the U13’s and U12’s to make up the team and panel. We played league 

games against Graiguenamanagh, Mooncoin, Piltown, Lisdowney, Muckalee, and Kilmacow. The 

highlights of the league games were a terrific team performance to win in Piltown, and in Mooncoin 

we scored the last 10 points (1-7) of the game to draw. We also won against Kilmacow. In Féile we 

were competitive and had two close games, losing with the last puck to the eventual winners Barrow 

Rangers, and also against Carrickshock. In July we played in the Graigue Ballycallan Declan Byrne 

cup tournament and played two games against the Rower Inistioge and Lisdowney. In the 

Championship we lost to a Piltown team out for revenge from the league defeat, and went out to 

Freshford in the shield. To close out the season we played in the U15 football championship. After a 

horror start which saw us 5 goals behind, we played some amazing football and pulled it all back, but 

eventually lost by 1 in a great game which had everything.  

Well done to Padraig Meany who played on the Kilkenny U14 hurling team, and to both Orí Phelan 

and Padraig Meany who represented Kilkenny at Gaelic U15’s. We thank the players, parents and 

BNG for their support and commitment this year.  

Mentors: Brendan Barcoe, Michael Meany, and John Leamy.  
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U17 – Minor   

2023 brought a lot of challenges to a very young U17 panel. The team was graded in 
Roinn A and the players approached every game as if it was a championship match. 

Every game developed the players more than the previous one. Their never give up 

attitude gave a lot of teams a shock. Numbers were good at training sessions, which 
everyone enjoyed. We entered the remembrance tournament in Thomastown which the 

team (made up of players not involved with County panels) got to the shield final. We 
won 3 out of our 5 games on the day. The year finished off with us getting to the Shield 

final against Thomastown after beating Mooncoin in the semi-final. We started very 

strong and went in at half time only a few points down. The second half didn’t go the way 
we would have liked and our young age showed at times, with Thomastown running out 

eventual winners. Congrats to all players from our panel that played and trained on 
Kilkenny u17, u16, and u14 squads. We would like to thank all the players for their 

efforts this year, it wasn’t easy but you kept digging deep and left the pitch each day with 

smile. We hope to see all players back at the field in the new year ready to go again. 
Thanks to all the parents and to all coaches involved this year, support has been a great 

motivator for the players and other coaches. Thank you U17 Mentors: Trevor Cummins, 

Barry Power, Chris Bolger, Stephen Quinlan, and John Carrigan.  
  
 

 

 



          
 

Cathaoirleach: Liam Corr 086 388 2946 
Runaí: Caroline Clifford 087 233 0026, secretary.clara.kilkenny@gaa.ie 
Cisteoir: Peter Coogan  086 252 4775 

Website: clara.kilkenny.gaa.ie  
 

Cumann Lúthchleas Gael Clárach 

Clara GAA Club 

Nominations to Clara Executive Committee 2024 

Position Nominee 
President Tom O Shea 

Vice President Michael Prendergast 

Chairperson Pat Bolger 
Caroline Clifford 
Ed Mulrooney 
Dermot Nolan 
Micheal Nolan 
Lester Ryan 

Secretary Caroline Clifford (Outgoing) 
Therea Aylward 
James Dowling 
John Prendergast 

Treasurer Peter Coogan (Outgoing) 
David Langton 
John Leamy 
Mícheál Nolan 

Vice-Chairperson (Development) TJ Kelly (Outgoing) 
Tom O Shea 

Assistant Treasurer Dermot Nolan (Outgoing) 
David Langton 
Conor Phelan (T) 

Assistant Secretary (Co. Board Representative) James Dowling (Outgoing) 

Bord na nÓg Chairperson Jack O Keeffe 
Eamon Phelan 
Lester Ryan 

Registrar Brian Kennedy (Outgoing) 
Pam Cummins 
Conor Phelan (T) 

Coaching & Games Officer Martin Carrigan 
Nicky Cashin 
John Murphy 
Jack O Keeffe 

Player Representative Liam Ryan 

Children’s Officer Selected by outgoing Executive committee 

Public Relations Officer Rory O Keeffe (Outgoing) 
Caroline Clifford 
Conor Phelan (T) 

Camogie Representative Ed Mulrooney (Outgoing) 
Mícheál Nolan 
Deirdre Treacy 

LGFA Representative  

Healthy Club Officer Jack Langton 

Ground Maintenance John Dowling (Airy Hill) 
Jimmy Fitzpatrick 
David Mulrooney 
John Prendergast 
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Clara GAA Club 

 

Eamon Phelan 

Committee Member (2) 
 

David Langton (Outgoing)                 
Lester Ryan (Outgoing)                       
Pat Bolger                                         
Martin Carrigan 
Karl Johnston 
Jack Langton 
Mícheál Nolan                            
John Phelan                                         
Kevin Ryan                                      
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Cumann Lúthchleas Gael Clárach 

Clara GAA Club 

Motions to be discussed at AGM 2023 
 

MOTION 1:  
 
Proposal to change the Membership Subscriptions as set out in Clara GAA Club Constitution from: 
 

Subscription costs are as follows:- 

• U12/Primary School   €40  

• Under 14    €40 

• Under 16 & 18   €40 

• Secondary School (over 18) €50  
 
Cap of €120 for All Juveniles in one family (From above Categories) 
Adult Players €100 with the exception of Students Camogie Players €80 
FULL MEMBERS: €50 
Members (over 70 on the 31st December previous year): €25 

 
To the Following:  
 

Category 
 

Adult Playing Member €200 

Under 19 & Under 20 Member €120 

Under 5 to Under 18 Member 

Cap of €240 for All Juveniles in one family.  
€80 

Adult Non-Playing Member (Full Member) €60 

Over 70 Member (on 31st December the previous year) €30 

 

 

Clara GAA Executive Committee 

 

 
 
 


